STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at Yarnfield Park Training & Conference Centre, Stone
On Monday 19th November 2018.

PRESENT:
Mark McCracken, Alison Lowell, Shelley Stubbs, Judy Lea, John Hollins, Ian Meadows, Stephen Cotton, Sarah Edge, Richard Webb, Alexa Long, Jim Heath, Sophia McCubbin, Amy Belfield, Michaela Kelcher, Amir Alavi and Terry Chikurunhe
1. APOLOGIES
Judy Lea, Mike Cody, Irfan Razvi, Clive Marchant, Sue Cutts, Satinder Mahal and Delia Cliffe
2. MINUTES

The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed by Ian Meadows that the minutes be taken as read and accurate, and seconded by Sarah Edge and agreed unanimously. A Declaration of Interest form was passed around for completion.
3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

Terry Chikurunhe advised that in Shropshire the hospitals have switched off their fax machines. The national team is working towards an e-solution. 

Terry also advised that the Qi0 visits have now finished. Terry mentioned some of the common themes from these visits, which included, ensuring that NHS England are informed of any changes to practices, e.g. premise address, directors circumstances etc, ensuring a gift register is in place,  only reply “N/A” to MHRA registration if you don’t assemble or manufacture spectacles, and ensuring 3 months’ notice is given for cancellation of services. A full list of the Area Team’s findings and recommendations will be distributed to practices in due course via LOC office.
Mark McCracken advised that E-GOS and the PCSE online service will be launched in 2019 on a controlled roll out, starting with practices who have been signed up as early adopters.  Once the system is working as expected, PCSE and NHS England will communicate start-up dates to all other practices who will be invited to start using the online service.  Mark advised practices who are PMS users to speak to their providers about E-GOS roll-out.  However, there will be re-designed paper GOS for practices who are unable to used E-GOS or PCSE online.

5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
As Delia Cliffe was not present, no report was given. 
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Mark McCracken advised that Mike Cody had resigned from the committee and paid tribute to the good work done by Mike over the last 20 years in ensuring better representation for D.O.’s and C.L.O’s within the N.H.S. both locally and nationally. We will write out to the database to ask for nominations, ideally a DO contractor but any interested Staffordshire contractors and performers will be welcome to apply. 
Mark provided an update from the National Optical Conference (NOC):
Half of all LOCs (48) have joined the larger PEC. 

New pathways have been proposed including a new Hydroxychloroquine monitoring pathway and LOCSU hopes to include a filtering referral scheme for suspect AMD, a monitoring pathway for late stable AMD, and the promotion of Healthy Living Optical practices. The Clinical Council’s Community Ophthalmology Framework is looking at how IP can be used in community pathways.

Mark mentioned that we could consider LOCNET as a framework for our website.

There is a WOPEC Leadership course available for any interested LOC member, funded by LOCSU. Those interested need to apply by January 2019. 

Ian advised that Jo Bayley – Head of NHS Transformation Team spoke about Integrated Care Systems around the country. There are currently 14 all voluntary, but hopes to role this out to cover 50% of the population by 2020. It is looking to simplify the process of referral through the different dept within Hospital in secondary care to make it a seamless experience for the patient. They are asking for anyone involved to suggest redesign of existing services to make them more efficient. 

Ian also advised that there was a second presentation by NHS England by Richard Everett – Priorities Manager, outlined the priorities for the coming year which included:
· Electronic GOS

· Connectivity and electronic referral

· Learning disabilities

· GOS 4 approval process

· PPV 

Ian had also attended a GDPR workshop in which it was stressed the importance of Declaration of Interest at LOC meetings. Also it was brought up about large LOC expense claims being signed off by just one person. Ian advised he is happy to carry on doing this and it was voted for unanimously by the committee. 

7. SUBGROUP SESSIONS

An update was provided by each sub-group lead. 

Judy Lea advised that there is an OSCEs event on 21st November. Judy has been looking at a Big Referral Refinement event supported by Andrew Brown, date is 24th January 2019.  Anu Pherwani, Linda Barker and the Orthoptists are keen to be involved. Sophia McCubbin advised that they been looking into a dementia friends awareness session for optoms. This is more of an activities based, informal session. If we want a CET event Sue Cutts can arrange this. 
Mike Cody was not present, therefore no LOC subgroup report was given, Mark asked the subgroup team to appoint a new leader following Mike’s resignation.

John Hollins advised that he is waiting for his group to provide a couple of first drafts of the pathway documents which will be added to the website.
Alison Lowell advised that the Twitter and Facebook pages are up and running. Mark suggested a WhatsApp group for the committee. 
8. SOUTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES 

Mark McCracken advised that GRR will be commissioned in East Staffs CCG areas. They are also interested in commissioning an Integrated Community Glaucoma Monitoring service.
9. NORTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES
Mark advised that a Contract Variation has been issued and we are working with the commissioners to get that finalised. 
10. SASPEC REPORT

It was agreed to remove this item from the agenda for future meetings.
11. LOCSU CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT
This was covered in the NOC report. 
12. ABDO REPORT 
Clive Marchant was not present but had sent in a report. 
2 contact Lens opticians have passed the MECS and Goldman OSCEs in Staffordshire. 

There has been engagement with low vision services. 

ABDO are exploring the opportunity for Healthy Living programme.

ABDO continue to provide a CET programme for members and non-members around the country which Clive can arrange. 
13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Officers – 10th December 2018
LOC – 7th January 2019
M McCracken
Chairman
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